Eliot -- 

Thanks for your continued concern & support for our mom. Sylvia moved to the Atria in 2009 and it's mostly been a good experience. But we now need to make a change. As you're all too aware, since last winter there’s been a marked change in Sylvia’s cognitive abilities. She remains pleasant and sociable and she responds well to cuing, but 

· is unsteady on her feet (uses a wheeled walker) 

· has been discovered by staff on the floor multiple times [8 since March] 

· is incontinent at night and often during the day as well 

· needs reminders to take medicine 

· easily becomes distant and remote and can sit immobile for hours 

For Sylvia’s safety the in-house home care agency at the Atria recommended a dedicated aide during waking hours as well as hourly check-ins during the night. It’s a plan that Sylvia can’t afford. On August 11, we temporarily moved Mom to to a wonderful assisted care unit in Worcester, MA [Eisenberg Senior Residence], and she's doing GREAT!!! Worcester is about 40 minutes from my home and I'm able to visit with Sylvia weekly. 

Per our guardianship commission the court must approve a permanent out of state move, and we’re filing a petition to ask their consent. A letter from your office will help the court decide what’s best for Sylvia. Might we trouble you for such a note? Content might include: 

number of years that you've attended to Sylvia 

her general physical condition 

her declining cognitive abilities 

indicating the need for services beyond that which Independent Living provides. 

The criteria we've stated in our affidavit includes: 

· Three Kosher meals a day; 

· The facility must provide an appropriate level of care and demonstrate a history of sustainable, quality management; 

· The facility must have a stimulating environment with cued memory support and active programming; 

· The facility must be located within an hour’s drive of either your Affiant’s residence (53 Temple Road, Concord, MA) or that of my co-Guardian, Leslie Frank (181 Hudson Street, New York, NY), as your Affiant submits that it is in the best interest of Sylvia that one of her children, who serve as co-Guardians, be able to visit regularly with Sylvia; 

· The facility must have multiple levels of care so that Sylvia can age in peace; 

· The facility must be affordable in the long term; and 

· The facility must accept Medicaid if and when Sylvia’s funds are exhausted. 

Unfortunately, local New York facilities do not meet the above requirements, as there are limited assisted living beds which are Medicaid-funded, and none available that are Kosher. Hence our choice of the Worcester facility. 

I'll be happy to discuss the implications of the court's demand. Feel free to contact me at your convenience. Let me know what else you need, and if you'll be able to write such a note. 

As always, thanks for your interest and care for Sylvia [and Irving, too]. 

I can be reached anytime at 978-318-0949 -- or-- kim@knovick.com 

Best,

-- kn
